
 
 

 
 
 

31 March 2016 

Join now 

 

Stay informed 
www.asu.asn.au/airlines/ 

qantaseba11 
twitter.com/ASUairlines 

 
www.facebook.com/ 

australianservicesunion 

 

 

Authorised & published/printed by Linda White, Assistant National Secretary,  
Australian Services Union, Ground floor, 116 Queensberry Street, Carlton South, Victoria, 3053, Australia 

It’s already “NO” to some of our claims 

Our third EBA meeting with Qantas on 30th March 2016 gave your National 
Negotiating Team (NNT) the opportunity to provide the company with more 
of our detailed claims. 
 

We talked about: 

 Better duty travel and training 
provisions 

 Improving staff travel 

 Reclassifications 

 Better rostering and the need for 
more staff 
 

We still have to talk about jobshare, 
working from home and our Senior 
Professional claims which we plan to do at 
our next meeting. 
 

Qantas management again talked about 
their wage policies. 
 
Disappointingly the company is also 
rejecting our claim for increased 
superannuation. We have discussed at 
length how we believe lots of our members 
will not have enough superannuation to 
live on in retirement if the rate of super 
contribution remains at 10% for those in 
accumulation divisions.  
 

Qantas could care less it seems. 
 

Why are we waiting for family 
violence leave? 

The ASU first made a claim for family 
violence leave in EBA 10 in 2013. We were 
promised as part of our EBA 10 settlement 
in November 2013 that a policy would be 
developed forthwith.  
 

Despite CEO Alan Joyce being a “male 
champion of change” almost 3 years later, 
there is no sign of the promised policy. 
Over 860 agreements; more than 2 million 

workers now have family violence leave 
across Australia. At our meeting, the 
company AGAIN has said they were still 
working on their policy. 
 

Your NNT’s message back to CEO Joyce is 
that there is more to calling yourself a 
male champion of change than a photo 
opportunity. You have to do something!  
 

Telling us family violence leave is being 
considered in policy is not good enough. 
We want it in our EBA and we want it 
NOW! It is time to stop stalling on this 
critical claim.    
  

Qantas claims due next meeting 

Management tells us that they should be 
ready to table their claims (other than the 
wage freeze) at our next meeting which is 
scheduled for 14th April. Guess we will see 
if they do. 
 

Need more information? 

Contact your local ASU organiser for more 
information.  
 

 

Branch Official Contact 

TAS Kath Ryman 0429 004 237 

VIC PS Matt Norrey 0407 873 050 

NSW&ACT Services Linda Spiteri 0456 963 412 

NSW&ACT Services Tom Patton 0424 547 131 

NSW US Clare Raffan 0417 177 266 

QLD S&NA Jeanine Orzani 0417 714 767 

QLD Together Jo Justo 0449 520 337 

SA&NT Janet Giles 0459 027 123 

WA Jill Hugo 0412 920 978 
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